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NEWSLETTER



PRINCIPAL REPORT

What a wonderful start to Term 3. Our
new playground area is complete and has
been very popular with students. After a
wet start to the term, the sun has been
shining and this new space has been a hive
of activity filled with laughter and chatter.
We are so grateful for the efforts of the
P&C in successfully applying for two
Community Building Partnership grants
and for their contribution of $30,000
towards funding this playground project.

Stage 3 headed off to The Great Aussie

Bush Camp on Monday. They had a fun
filled 3 days doing the giant swing, archery,
raft building, fencing, ropes courses and a
range of other activities. I thoroughly
enjoyed spending my day at camp with

students on Tuesday and joining in
activities with each group. I was so
impressed by students and the care,
compassion, support, and encouragement
they showed each other. It was great to
see students overcoming their fears and
attempting activities, often surprising
themselves with what they achieved.



SCHOOL NEWS

Mindfulness and Wellbeing Lessons
Hello, I am Ange Sullivan and for Terms 3 and 4 I will be teaching some of your children during their
teacher’s release time. In the 40min lesson I will follow their PDH program and embody Mindfulness
and Wellbeing into the lesson.
The Mindfulness component will be linked with Smiling Minds and the Wellbeing component has
been adapted from the Wellbeing Framework for schools. Within this framework the focus will be
cognitive, emotional, social, physical and spiritual wellbeing.
I am excited about my role. Here are some photos of Kindergarten doing their belly breathing while
listening to the ‘Bubble Journey’ at the end of the lesson. Please feel free to contact me if you would
like any more information.

Mrs Sullivan

Book Fair
The posters are up, the invites and wish lists are out and it can mean only one thing: the Scholastic
Book Fair is coming to our school next week! It’ll be set up in the hall ready to explore on Monday
morning.
Let’s celebrate reading! Do you want the best new children’s books? They will be here. Let’s find
your next favourite read.
Books start at $5 and there are lots of books to choose from as well as stationary items and kits. To
make it easier for you , once your child returns home with their wish list, (after some negotiation)
you can pay online. www.scholastic.com.au/payment.
Next week we will pop a video up of some of the books at the fair for you to have a look at.

Mrs Stahl



CLASSROOM NEWS

3A

In 3A we begin each day with a different
student reading their personal
Acknowledgement of Country. We work hard at
being well-rounded, thoughtful human beings.
Part of this is being inclusive. We look out for
our friends in the playground, and we have a
Kindness Tree where we regularly add
individual acts of kindness we have performed.

3A are also keen to look after our planet for the
future. We have written some persuasive texts
about why it is important to look after our
oceans. This week we sorted through over 400
pieces of rubbish collected from the beach and
worked out what fractions were plastic or
Styrofoam for example. Last term we designed
t-shirts with logos to encourage people to take
better care of the ocean.

In Maths we begin each lesson with a warm-up
on whole number and then learn about a new
topic. This week we are constructing 3D objects
from nets, which can be quite challenging!

Our cheeky rat, Plaguey, always encourages us
to lead a healthy lifestyle and get plenty of
exercise and as you can see, he leads by
example.

I am incredibly proud of the positive attitudes
of the children in my class. I love to see them
strive to be the best they can be. They are
enthusiastic, tenacious, happy kids! We look
forward to all the exciting learning yet to
come!

Mrs Anderson



CLASSROOM NEWS

4B

4B are right back in the swing of things
already. We have been enjoying opportunities
to take our Acknowledgement of Country
outside as a great way to start each day.

4B started the term with some Hawaiian
STEM challenges. We researched the history
of surfing and its importance in Hawaiian
culture. Students had to make surfboards in
small groups out of limited materials, with the
aim of creating a board that was both buoyant
and could hold the most weight. So much fun!
We have also taken inspiration from artist
Heather Brown and have been working on
creating beautiful Hawaiian landscapes.

In Math's, we have been learning about 3D
objects -their properties, vertices, edges and
nets. We have been learning to draw and
construct them, as well as classify them
according to whether they are prisms,
pyramids or spheres.

In literature, 4B have been exploring the
concept of inner happiness through the text,
‘The Island’ by John Heffernan. Students have
created their own digital collages of what
makes them happy, while discussing the need
to create your own happiness and not relying
on others.

We have started preparations for our concert
item and look forward to transporting our
audience to the Hawaiian islands.

Ms Bailey



CLASSROOM NEWS

4J

We have kicked off term 3 with a bang!

4J have jumped into developing their literacy skills in writing information reports and enjoying
learning new facts about the native New Zealand animals. We are also creating artworks inspired by
Māori culture and the New Zealand landscape.

The students have been learning songs to help inspire our concert item and are looking forward to
sharing their performance with you.

We have been greeted with the new play area and the kids have been testing their 'Ninja Warrior'
skills on the spinning circles, balance pods and rock wall.

Mr Barnes



GABC
Stage 3 are amazing!

Year 5 and 6 had the most amazing time at Great
Aussie Bush Camp this week. They challenged
themselves to try new things, preserved with
activities that were hard, worked as a team, and
most importantly, made memories that will last a
lifetime!

Students stayed in cabins with their friends at
night; got totally spoilt by eating delicious foods;
and, joined in activities such as the giant swing,
dual flying fox, high ropes, fencing, archery and
raft building.

Our students represented themselves and EHPS
in a responsible way. They worked together,
continually showed respect to those around them
and showed great encouragement and
sportsmanship throughout the three days.

Thank you Stage 3 for being the best you can be
and making all of us very proud.

Miss Baldock



NCCD
In 2022, all schools will once again participate in the collection of nationally consistent data on
students with a disability. Under the Disability Discrimination Act (DDA), this will include students
who are supported with adjustments or modifications to assist them learn and achieve success
when at school. Erina Heights PS is in the process of collecting and submitting all data in relation to
this collection. Please view the fact sheet attached to this week’s newsletter for more information
about the data collection.
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COMMUNITY NEWS


